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The Network… a Publication of 

University Presbyterian Church 

March  2016 

 

       Happy St. Patrick’s Day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

Wishing everyone a very Blessed  

 and  Happy Easter.  
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Men’s Social Group 

UPC is initiated a Men's Social Group which began on the last Saturday in February. The 

next outing is on Saturday, March 26th. Please contact Dennis Erickson, cell 480-3215 or 

home 876-6874 to ensure the location and time for this meeting.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   MARCH 

   1 Lori Lopinski 

   5 David Bartley 

  5 Patricia Grisante 

  5 Sandy Maiwald 

   8       Arthur Cookfair    

 11   Cindy Hickey 

 12 Karen Stamos 

 12 Elaine Swaine 

 13 Kathy Hallborg 

         16      Karen Guggemos 

             17    Jim Grisante 

         19     Dorothy Ward 

         22      William Guggemos 

         23      Claudia Weiss 

         28    Kyle Townsend 

            30    Tracy Daub 

 

                       Youth  
          13     Timothy Moorhouse 
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Worship Column—MARCH 

 

 

 

March 6  4th Sunday in Lent 

  9:00 am  Worship Service with Communion
 

 

10:00 am  Education hour for adults & youth  

11:00 am  Worship service with Communion 

Lectionary: Josh. 5:9-12; Ps. 32; 2 Cor. 5:16-21 

Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32 
 

 

March  13  5th Sunday in Lent 

9:00 am  Worship Service  

9:30 am  Deacon’s Meeting
  

 

10:00 am  Education hour for adults & youth 

11:00 am  Worship service  

Lectionary:  Isa. 43:16-21; Ps. 126; Phil: 3:4b-14 

John 12:1-8 

 
 

March 20  Passion/Palm Sunday 

9:00 am  Worship Service  

10:00 am  Education hour for adults & youth 

11:00 am  Worship service  

Lectionary: Palms: Luke 19:28-40; Ps. 118:1-2, 19-29 

Passion: Isa. 50:4-9a; Ps. 31:9-16; Phil. 2:5-11;  

Luke 22:14-23:56  or Luke 23:1-49 

 

 

      

 

March 27          EASTER SUNDAY 

  8:00 am  Worship Service  

9:00—10:30 am  Easter Brunch 

11:00 am  Worship service  

12:00 pm  Holzwarth Room for Coffee & Brunch  

    Leftovers 

Lectionary: Acts 10:34-43 or Isa. 65:17-25; Ps. 118:1-2, 14-24 

1 Cor. 15:19-26 or Acts 10:34-43; John 20:1-18 or Luke 24:1-12 
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Ministry to Community 

 

We are pleased that we will be honoring Bonnie Dahl at the Network of Religious Communities 
Appreciation Dinner. Please save the date to join us Tuesday May 3 at Salvatore’s Italian Gardens. 
Reservation information will be shared soon. 

BISON GAME 

Take Me Out to the Ball Game! On Sunday, July 10 we are planning an outing to  
see a Bison Baseball game as they play Leigh High Valley.  We could leave from  
the University subway station immediately following church for the game at 1:05.  
The tickets are $10.00 for reserved seating. If you are interested in attending  
please contact Amy Erickson at 876-6874. We will need 20 attendees for the  
group rate.  

Baby Blessings Basics at Crossroads  

 
Thank you to all who have been so gracious in contributing to Baby Blessings Basics 
 In 2015 we were able to serve 75 families (over 90 children) with about 2800 items  
of clothing.  You have helped to make that possible. 
 

Your ongoing help is still needed!  We need children’s clothing from newborn to 6X.  There is a stor-
age unit in the parking lot with the Baby Blessings logo on it to receive your gifts of slightly used 
baby items (no furniture, toys or equipment). And thank you for helping us care for others. 

 

If know of someone who could benefit from this ministry contact the church office  and Tracy can 
write a referral. 

THANK YOU! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Howard Henry will be ordering Just Coffee / Café Justo on April 1. Please sign up on the 
Just Coffee ordering form on the bulletin board in the hallway to the Holzwarth Room or email 
Howard at laghh@roadrunner.com to say what you would like. 
 

CAFFEINATED coffee is $10 / pound--please specify how many pounds, and 
whether you want your coffee DARK ROAST or REGULAR ROAST; and WHOLE 
BEAN or GROUND. 
 
DECAFFEINATED coffee is $11 / pound--please specify how many pounds, and 
whether you want your coffee DARK ROAST or REGULAR ROAST; and WHOLE 
BEAN or GROUND. 

                                                             Thank you. 
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University Presbyterian Food Panty 
Needs Your Assistance 

 

Hello to all our members, families and neighbors,  

 

Are you looking for ways to stay active and help out? Are you a student who 

needs  volunteer hours?  Would you like to meet new people and help  our 

community?  
 

Volunteer at the University Presbyterian Church 

Food Pantry 
 

Contact a friend or two and get together to do something worthwhile. Stop and 

visit our Food Pantry. See how it works, shadow a current volunteer. And then 

join us in helping.  

 

It’s only 4 ½ hours once a month, unless you want to help more (yes!!!) and it’s 

certainly easy work. PLUS, you will feel good about the time you spend with 

us, helping our neighbors. Pick the day (Tuesday or Thursday) that would be 

good for you & your friends and work together.  

 

We are in need of 4-6 new individuals  (more would be great) to help us with 

distributing food to our clients. You might guide a client through our "store" to 

help them choose their groceries. You might help to stock shelves. Call the 

Church Office 836-7660 for additional information.               

 It’s worth trying!!! 

 

 

Our Statistics for January 2015   

Infants         2      

Children       42      

Adults     163      

Elderly       38               

Total      245             

Households:    151     

Equivalent meals: 2,205            
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OUR OFFICERS FOR 2016ï 2018  

OFFICERS 

ELDERS 

Class of 2016 
 

Marietta Bratton* 

Dennis Erickson 

Janet Mazzaroppi* 

Alexander Robertson* 

 

Class of 2017 
 

Elaine Swaine 

James Smyton 

Jerilyn Hickey* 

Barbara Lyons* 

 

Class of 2018 
 

Brian Belus 

Ginna Coon* 

Bonnie Dahl* 

Shirley Herman 
 

*completing second term 

+ filling anotherôs term 

DEACONS 

Class of 2016 
 

Janet Beamer 

Kathryn Hallborg* 

Vicki Moorhouse* 

Scott Horton* 

 

Class of 2017 
 

Sandy Boag 

David Bartley 

Linda Krempa+ 

Eric Dass* 

 

Class of 2018 
 

Grace Agbemenu 

Joseph Beamer* 

Tom Somerville* 

Claudia Weiss 

 

 Easter Plants  

A choice of Tulips or Lilies for the Easter Season to adorn the chancel and altar is 
available for flowers for Easter.  The cost of the plants are $9.00 each (same as last 
year) and you may keep your plant or choose to donate them to a house-bound 
person.   
The sign up sheet is on the bulletin board in the hallway leading to the sanctuary. As 
we have done in previous years, you may also wish to dedicate your flowers to 
someone special in your life. 

The forms for dedications are also on the bulletin board. We ask kindly for you to turn 
in your dedication form as soon as you can and to please make your payment to  
Connie Michael by  Palm Sunday, March 20th.  

                                       Thank you so much… 
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Adult Education Class: 

“Christian Truth in Time and Space” 

Led by Dr. Timothy Wadkins 

February 7—March 13 

Christians through the ages and at present around the world have consistently declared that their 

particular version of the Christian tradition is the right one, at the exclusion of others who also claim 

to be Christian. 

In the early Christian church, vicious conflict emerged in arguments about whether Jesus was God 

and about how he could be both human and divine.   In the early middle-ages the Roman Catholic 

Church began to argue that outside of its communion there could be no salvation and after the 

Protestant Reformation they made it clear that Protestants could not be saved.   Protestants of 

course, countered with the belief that Catholics were not Christians either, and numerous wars and 

skirmishes erupted whenever Catholics and Protestants shared the same geographical space.  

Today it is common to hear mainstream Christians describe Mormons and Jehovah Witnesses as 

heretics, and Protestant Fundamentalists typically argue that no one can be a Christian unless they 

accept “Christ as their Lord and Personal Savior.” 

This seminar will consider whether there is a “core” set of beliefs around which those who claim 

allegiance to Christ can all unite, or whether Christians will forever be defined by contentiousness 

and an inability to get along.  It will ask important questions about what it means to believe. 

 

Youth Education Class: 
“Journey with Jesus in the Twenty-First Century” 

Led by Tracy Daub 
February 7-March 13 

The youth will explore various teachings of Jesus and consider how to implement them in today’s 
world and in their daily lives. 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 

 

 

The youth of the church will celebrate the end of the school year by having a pizza lunch and 
testing their miniature golf skills at Adventure Landing on Sheridan Drive. 
Immediately following the church service on Sunday, June 5th. We will go to 
Olisi's Pizza Restaurant on Sheridan Dr in Tonawanda. After lunch we'll walk 
over to Adventure Landing and play 2 games of miniature golf.  

                          Hope everyone can make it.                          
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EASTER BRUNCH 

Once again the Deacons are hosting the Easter Sunday 
Brunch. We would like to invite all members of the 
congregation and friends of UPC to the brunch. Our delicious 
brunch will begin at  9 am and continue to about 11am in the 
Holzwarth Room. A continental breakfast will provided before 
the service. Then after the service we return to the Holzwarth 

Room for fellowship and leftovers.  

Beginning in March there will be a sign up sheet in the Holzwarth Room for donations so we don't 
end up with 20 of the same dishes. 

This year we are also asking for help setting up on Saturday March 26th at 9am. It 

shouldn't take to long and only involve setting up tables & chairs. If you are able to 

help out that Saturday please use the sign up sheet or let a Deacon know.  

We hope everyone reading this will join us on Easter morning for the brunch. 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><> 

Dear Community Leader, 

On Tuesday, March 8th at 5:30PM U.S. Secretary of Labor, Thomas Perez will join with VOICE-Buffalo & the Niagara 

Organizing Alliance for Hope (NOAH) for a public meeting to seek solutions to address racial economic disparities 

across the Buffalo Niagara region through innovative workforce training and placement programs. Also joining us will be 

Congressman Brian Higgins, Mayor Byron Brown and Mayor Paul Dyster. We are seeking to bring together over 1,500 

people from our community to attend this public meeting with Secretary Perez, which will be held at Bennett High School 

located at 2885 Main St., Buffalo. 

VOICE Buffalo is a faith-based interracial coalition of 55 congregations, community based organizations and labor un-

ions committed to positive social change through civic engagement.  NOAH is a faith based interracial coalition of 15 

congregations and community organizations also committed to social change through civic involvement. Collectively the 

two organizations formed a faith based social justice federation of 70 members known as Gamaliel WNY and have been 

working collaboratively on a comprehensive workforce strategy. 

The construction boom in the City, the opening of more manufacturing jobs, and the expectation of retirements in the 

manufacturing sector, has all led to the expectation of the economic “Buffalo Renaissance.” Many of these growing job 

sectors appear to be dominated by very racially segregated population. VOICE and NOAH have been working with a 

number of local partners and public officials to increase workforce development efforts that focus on training people of 

color, the formerly incarcerated and poor, and securing workforce opportunities for those who have completed training. 

To make this vision of bringing 1,500 concerned community members together from across the region and to move for-

ward in this area we need your support. Firstly, we ask for you to personally take the time to join us. Secondly, we ask 

you to use your personal influence by encouraging others from your congregation, organization or union to attend this 

public meeting. 

If you have any questions please call the VOICE office at 716-842-6571 or the NOAH office at 716-285-3590. We appre-

ciate your support and commitment. 

In solidarity, 

Pastor James Giles       Rev. JoAnne Scott 

President of VOICE-Buffalo        President of NOAH  
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The Network Calendar 

March 2016 

 

 
Tuesday,  3/1    12—4 pm  Food Pantry 

Wednesday, 3/2      5:00 pm  Bible Study—with Rev. Stu Buisch—Holzwarth Room 

Thursday, 3/3     12—4 pm  Food Pantry  

       7:30 pm  Choir Practice 

 

Friday, 3/4      5:30 pm  Taizé Service 

Saturday, 3/5      1:00 pm   Memorial Service for Margaret Twisdale  

 

Sunday, 3/6     4th Sunday in Lent 

       9:00 am  Worship Service with Communion 

      10:00 am  Christian Education Hour for Adults and Youth 

                 11:00 am  Worship Service with Communion 

      12:00 pm  Coffee Hour 

 

Tuesday, 3/8   12—4 pm  Food Pantry 

Wednesday, 3/9    5:00 pm  Bible Study—with Rev. Stu Buisch—Holzwarth Room 

Thursday, 3/10  12—4 pm  Food Pantry 

 

Saturday, 3/12    Turn your clocks ahead one hour before going to bed.  

 

 Sunday, 3/13     5th Sunday in Lent 

       9:00 am  Worship Service  

      10:00 am  Christian Education Hour for Adults and Youth 

                 11:00 am  Worship Service  

      12:00 pm  Coffee Hour 

 

 

Monday, 3/14     12:00 pm  Presbyterian Women’s Luncheon—bring a brown bag 

      lunch. Please contact Ginna Coon prior to meeting to  

      RSVP. 

 

Tuesday, 3/15   12—4 pm  Food Pantry 

 

Wednesday, 3/16      7:00 pm  Session Meeting—hallway meeting room.  
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The Network Calendar 

March 2016 ~ continued 
 

Thursday, 3/17   12—4 pm  Food Pantry 

     7:30 pm  Choir Practice 

 
 

Sunday, 3/20     PALM SUNDAY 

      9:00 am  Worship Service  

        10:00 am  Educational Hour for adults & youth 

         11:00 am  Worship Service  

        12:00 pm  Coffee Hour 

Tuesday,  3/22   12—4 pm  Food Pantry 

Thursday, 3/24       Maundy Thursday 

       6:00 pm  Choir Meets tonight –prior to service 

       7:30 pm  Worship Service 

 

Saturday, 3/26     10:00 am  Men’s Social Group at Family Tree Restaurant 

      Contact Dennis Erickson     

 

Sunday, 3/27     EASTER SUNDAY 

      8:00 am              Worship Service—note TIME CHANGE 

        9 am—10:30 am           BRUNCH SERVED in the Holzwarth Room 

               11:00 am                Worship Service              

 

 

Monday, 3/28  CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED FOR  

         EASTER  HOLIDAY 

 

Tuesday, 3/29                 12—4 pm   Food Pantry 

 

Thursday, 3/31       12—4 pm  Food Pantry 

 
 

Beginning of April…. 

 

Friday, 4/1       5:30 pm  Taizé Service 

 

Saturday, 4/2      10:00 am  Breakfast with friends at Family Tree Restaurant. Contact 

      Kathy Hallborg, for information and to reserve a seat. 
 

Sunday, 4/3     Second Sunday of Easter 

        9:00 am  Worship Service with Communion 

        10:00 am  Educational Hour for adults & youth 

         11:00 am  Worship Service with Communion 

        12:00 pm  Coffee Hour 
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Too many of us lead hectic lives. 

Our communities are filled with violence and suffering. 

Our personal pain and struggles can overwhelm us.  

How do we respond?  How can we cope?   

University Presbyterian Church welcomes Christians from all traditions to 

unite in a special contemplative worship experience as we seek spiritual strength for 

the living of our days.  Based on the style of worship practiced in the Taizé Christian 

community in France, these services offered on the First Friday of each month 

provide an oasis at the end of the week for all who are weary, troubled, or rushed.  

Special music from guest musicians, meditative songs, prayers, candles, and 

scripture readings allow each of us to find a quiet place of prayer and spiritual 

centering. 

We invite you to join us on Friday, March 4, 2016 from 5:30 to 6:00 PM.  

University Presbyterian Church is located at 3330 Main St., Buffalo (across the street 

from UB South Campus) with parking available in the church lot off Niagara Falls 

Boulevard.  The church is also conveniently accessible using public transportation by 

taking bus or train to the University Metro station.  Questions can be directed to the 

church office at 836-7660.  

A Taizé Service of Prayer, Music, and Meditation  

 www.upcbuffalo.org  


